

CH8 8AD



Newyddion Ysgol Brynffordd **Brynford School News**





Brynford Primary School Brynford Holywell Flintshire

Ysgol Brynffordd Brynffordd Treffynnon Sir y Fflint CH8 8AD

"Ysgol Brynffordd School - A good school with good prospects" Estyn HMI

Website / Gwefan: Email / Ebost: bfmail@kmail@hwbmail.net Telephone / Ffôn: 01352 713184





'Every child, every chance, every day' 'Pob plentyn, pob cyfle, pob dydd

Newsletter July 6th /Gorffennaf 6 2018



Dear Parents / Carers,

Another very busy week here at Ysgol Brynffordd. The children have been working hard in their classes and preparing for the end of this academic year. The Brynford Heritage Trail walk was a great success and thank you to everyone who attended. The children's performances were excellent and we had some very positive feedback from the local community. Very well done children! Thank you to Jean Davies for officially unveiling the Trail Panels.

We have a very busy last couple of weeks - PLEASE REMEMBER; TERM ENDS ON Friday 20th July 2018. Mrs Prytherch has asked me to say a BIG thank you to all parents who have sent in the consent forms and payments for up and coming visits and activities. Also, as we are fast approaching the end of the school year, please ensure that all dinner payments/debts are settled by FRIDAY 13TH JULY.

BRYNFORD HERITAGE TRAIL LOOK OUT FOR THE BRYNFORD TRAIL LEAFLETS SENT HOME TODAY!

SPORTS DAY RAFFLE Our Sports Day Raffle raised £117 for the children. Diolch yn fawr iawn!

Alwen

Brenig

Celyn

children this week. They continue to work hard and enjoy sharing their achievements in our Weekly Celebration Service

Well done to all of the

Attendance Trophy Class 1 - 98.1% À

Class 2 - 95.2% Class 3 - 97.3% Whole School -96.8%

After School Clubs THERE WILL BE NO AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS NOW UNTIL SEPTEMBER.

Many thanks to all the pupils who have supported the clubs throughout the year. Thank you also to all staff who have provided these wonderful opportunities for the children.

COOL KIDZ WILL RUN AS USUAL

Cool Kidz Holiday Club

Could all parents wishing to use this facility during the summer holidays please inform Mrs Greenough as soon as possible. If you have already booked a place, there is no need to do so again.

The holiday club offers fun filled activities throughout the day. Mrs Greenough and staff offer the club during the holidays.

Welcome to Cool Kick Summer Club

20000

Attendance certificates will be distributed in the final week. This will include attendance for the summer term UP to Friday 13th July.

Next week - School Meals:

Week 3

Leaver's Meal and Leaver's Service Our Year 6 Leaver's Service will take place on the last day of term - Friday 20th July at 9:30.

The Year 6 pupils will also be treated to a Leaver's Meal on Thursday 19th July. Thank you to FOBS for funding this event.

Knowsley Safari Park- Key Stage Two Trip

Key Stage Two will be visiting Knowsley Safari Park on Wednesday 18th July to find out more about a range of animals. The coach will be leaving school PROMPTLY at 9 am so children will need to be in school at 8:40 am please.

Yours sincerely / Yn gywir, Mrs Rachel Critchell Acting Headteacher / Pennaeth Dros Dro and the Staff of Ysgol Brynffordd.

TATA STEEL TRIATHLON

A HUGE well done to all Key Stage Two pupils who took part in the Tata Steel Triathlon on Thursday. They swam, cycled and ran to the finish line, with smiles on their faces, cheering each other on. This is a fantastic and unique event and we are very proud to be a part of it. Well done children and THANK YOU to the staff and parents who supported the event!